MINUTES OF TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

SEPTEMBER 19, 2006, TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT

The meeting convened at 7:30 p.m. followed by the pledge to the flag.  Board members Spencer, Schultz, Leech, Martel and Parker were present, none absent, as was an audience of 20 +/-.  

Minutes of the August 15 board meeting were approved with the insertion in #9 of “In response to a question” before “Spencer explained reason for preferring not to make motions”.

Correspondence was read from Great Lakes Energy regarding installation of a street light at the intersection of US 31 N and Manitou Trail and from Terry and Wendi Wooten regarding the loud music and noise emanating from parties at Ag-A-Ming which interferes with the proceedings at Stone Circle and the neighborhood’s right to peace and quiet.

Motion was made by Schultz, seconded and passed 5-0, to approve the agenda with the subjects of a street light at US 31 N and Manitou Trail and the K-16 Spending Mandate Ballot Proposal added to Discussion & Possible Board Action items.

Citizen Commentary: David Barr presented a petition of 120 signatures to have the speed limit on NW Torch Lake Drive reduced from 55 to 35 MPH, along with a statement as to why they believe the speed limit should be reduced. They asked for the support of the Township Board.  Virginia Hogan complimented the recent Newsletter as being easy to read and understand. 

Consent Agenda:  Motion by Parker, seconded and passed 5-0, to approve the Consent Agenda with the exception of the EMS Report, which Leech requested removed for discussion.  The $0 shown in the EMS report for Aug. billing and Amount Pending Collection was questioned. Other billing questions followed.  Board members are requested to put their questions in writing and the EMS Director and Financial Officer will be requested to attend the October meeting to address those questions.  Motion was made by Martel, seconded and passed 5-0, to acknowledge receipt of the EMS report, recognizing the meeting dates shown should be August instead of September.

Informational Items: Reports were received from Parker as Representative to the Planning Commission and Martel as a member of the County Planning Commission.  Spencer reported on the Fire and EMS wage survey.  3 townships responded.  He will try to get responses from the other 8 townships that were queried.  The “Requests for Proposals” for the new Public Safety Building have been sent to the three pre-approved firms and are due back by Oct. 12. Volunteers are needed to serve on the Planning Commission and Zoning Board of Appeals, both have terms expiring next month. Minutes of the August 29 meeting of the Torch Bay Nature Preserve Authority were distributed.  Spencer also gave an update on a meeting with B. Thompson of the Road Commission re road repairs. Repairs are not possible this fall.  Parker and Martel will work on a proposed plan to be initiated in the spring.  F. Rakunis and C. Atkinson have volunteered to work on the roads project.  Their participation will be appreciated.  Spencer reported on the need for the Boat Ramp at the Day Park to beimproved.  C. Atkinson has made some repairs at the dock and has volunteered to work with the Township in upgrading the ramp.  The board approved Spencer and Atkinson pursuing how to best upgrade the ramp and the possibility of a grant to cover the cost.  
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Discussion/Action Items: (A) The board scheduled a special meeting for Tuesday, October 24, at 7:30 p.m. to review the recommendations of the Public Safety Building Ad Hoc Advisory Committee regarding the Requests for Proposals. (B) Motion by Parker, seconded and passed 5-0, to decline to voluntarily assume responsibility for operating and maintaining the sewerage system associated with the construction of the A-Ga-Ming Cabins in the event that the private owner(s)/operator(s) becomes insolvent or otherwise unable to continue system operation.  (C) Audit Committee guidelines will be an agenda item for discussion in October. Persons interested in being on the Audit Committee should contact the Supervisor.  (D) Motion by Leech to accept the bid and contract with Drogt & Sons for snow plowing/removal for the coming winter was seconded and approved by roll call vote:  aye – Schultz, Parker, Leech, Spencer; nay – Martel.  (E) Motion by Leech, seconded and passed 5-0, that the position of constable be maintained.  Motion by Parker, seconded and passed 5-0, that the job description of constable be updated prior to posting the position. (F) The board expressed interest in discussing with Verizon the possible installation of a tower on township property.   Spencer will develop more information and ask if they are interested in the proposed new Public Safety Building site. (G) There was discussion on disposition of the Eastport property in connection with the move of facilities to the San Marino location.  It is the consensus of the board that the property will be put on the market with the proceeds from the sale used to reduce any debt on the new building.  (H) The installation of a streetlight at Manitou Trail and US 31 N was discussed with action pending more info.  (I) Following discussion of The K-16 Spending Mandate Ballot Proposal, the following resolution was proposed:  Whereas, a Michigan Education Association-led coalition under the name of “The K-16 Coalition for Michigan’s Future”, together with “Citizens for Education” is sponsoring a ballot proposal to implement a statutory guarantee to provide K-12 public schools, community colleges and state universities with automatic, annual, inflationary increases in state spending at the expense of everyone else (including local governments) who receives state funding: Whereas, Torch Lake Township, Antrim County, Michigan believes education is a critical component of a well-functioning society and prosperous economy and supports adequate funding for Michigan’s K-12 school districts, community colleges and state universities; however, we oppose any efforts to provide guaranteed, annual inflationary increases in education spending that puts funding for other critical services in jeopardy: Whereas, the K-16 proposal provides guaranteed increases in education funding but crowds out other critical funding needs at the local level by exhausting state budget funds available for state shared revenues; NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that Torch Lake Township, Antrim County, Michigan, strongly urges the defeat of the “K-16 Spending Mandate Ballot Proposal” that will face Michigan voters in the November 7, 2006 general election.  Resolution by Parker, seconded by Schultz, roll call vote: aye – Parker, Schultz, Spencer, Leech; Nay – Martel, the supervisor declared the resolution passed 4-1.

Board member commentary: Martel recommended the Planning Commission use asterisks in the Zoning Ordinance where appropriate to indicate there is a ZBA Interpretation to reference.  He also talked about the future use of geothermal energy.

Citizen Commentary:  When talking to the Road Commission about speed limits, E. Knoechel suggested they be asked to consider the extension of the 50 MPH in Torch Lake Village to the Township site at San Marino Trail & US 31 N. 

The meeting adjourned at 10:45 p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular board meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Clerk

